
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 10/29/2024 

Department: Light and Power 

 

 

Hello All, 

 

Since our last report we have had 2 outages, one new service and have started on 

the rebuild up by the school. Currently we are working on Spruce Street up to 4th St. 

then we will rebuild 4th street from 4th St Ext North to Pine St. 

 

We had an outage on Foreman Rd on Sunday 10/27 due to wind which took a tree 

down. We also had a significant outage on County Line Rd due to a dump truck that 

took down the communication wires which broke 2 poles, leaned 3 more over and 

left our customers in the dark for over 12 hours. Making the repairs not only included 

replacing the poles, a transformer and rebuilding the get aways on one of the poles, 

but also replacing the conductors for 12 spans of wire. The crew did great. 

 

As we enter storm season, we want to remind everyone to stay away from down 

wires and please call if you are experiencing a power issue. Please don’t assume that 

we know about your outage. We do our best to make sure everyone has power, but 

there have been times when we think everyone is back in lights and one customer still 

might have a problem. 

 

As always, we are also working on customer service requests and maintenance issues 

as they arise. 

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

GO HAWKS!!! 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 


